STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL

MINUTES

Thursday, December 14, 2006 – 3:30 p.m.
Alumni Room, Brookhaven Gymnasium

IN ATTENDANCE

Joanne E. Braxton, Dr. Asberine Alford, Leslie Buck, Dr. James F. Canniff, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., Andrew Fawcett,  Dr. Candice Foley,  Anindita Ghosh, Jill Gleason, Dr. Tina Good, Dr. Janet Haff,  Dr. Allen Jacobs, Michael Jones, Dr. Carl Kirschner, Debra Klein, Dr. Jeffery Kluewer, Christine Kulis, Gary Ris, Dr. Kate Rowe
Associate Vice President Braxton opened the meeting by greeting the members of the Strategic Planning Council and then asked each person to introduce themselves.

Associate Vice President Braxton asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the November 17, 2006 meeting; there being none, the minutes were accepted.  

Dr. Canniff discussed the College Response to Middle States Recommendations and Concerns document and its origin.  Drs. Good and Kluewer expressed concerns with the assessment of the Middle States recommendations and the content that has emerged from this process.  It was discussed that the Strategic Planning Council is charged with the responsibility to assure that the recommendations move forward and follow the appropriate path.  
Relative to the 2004-2009 assessment initiatives, Dr. Attinasi spoke with individuals responsible for the various areas and will be responsible for the assessment piece to see if the action, activities or initiatives had an impact on the college.

Dr. Jacobs asked the members of the Strategic Planning Council to provide comments on the Program Health Assessment – Analyzing Program Vitality document.

Associate Vice President Braxton asked if there were any questions, concerns or issues relative to the Assessment Plan; none were received.   Thanks were extended to Drs. Attinasi, Jacobs, Good and McKay for their work on the Comprehensive Assessment Plan for Institutional Effectiveness Plan.  A motion was made by Dr. Foley to adopt the Comprehensive Assessment Plan. Institutional Effectiveness (CAPIE) as it exists on 12/14/06; Dr. Rowe seconded the motion; all voted in favor of the adoption.  The CAPIE report is a “fluid” document.
At one of the Eastern Campus department meetings, Associate Vice President Braxton was asked if greater faculty representation could be added to the Strategic Planning Council.   Associate Vice President Braxton will report back to the Eastern Campus that they had the opportunity to select faculty representatives to the Strategic Planning Council.

Literature review – Group 4 Student Surveys (Anindita Ghosh) was discussed.  The survey was given in first semester; should be given later.   
Dr. Rowe will bring materials used to increase enrollment at a future meeting.  A discussion ensued which focused on the goal of having students think of SCCC as an “absolute selection” and not a fall-back school; SCCC offers a solid foundation for students.
The meeting ended at 5:15 p.m.
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